




Mayor Pro Tern Frusco asked that all council members be made aware of any future issues with 
road closures. 

E. Mayor's Report

1. MCTC Update

Mayor McCue reported that the last meeting of the Moore County Transportation Committee 
was informational. Over 20 people spoke in favor of revisiting the realignment for the Western 
Connector and questioned ifit was needed at all. Most of these people were property owners along 
the proposed path. The meeting consisted of a D.O.T. briefing and public comments. The next 
meeting is scheduled near the end of January. Mayor McCue serves as the Village representative 
on the committee and feels the "no build" solution would be the best at this time. 

2. 201 7 Elections

Mayor McCue reported that 3 council seats will be available in November of 2017. 

3. End of Year Highlights

Mayor McCue asked that council members submit their year-end information to Lisa for 
inclusion in the year-end report. 

11. Public Comments:
None

12. Old Business:

Mayor Pro Tern Frusco reported that council members met with an architect regarding a Town 
Hall Addition. She asked council if they felt it necessary to ask for an estimate from the architect 
or to simply go with the recommendations and give the contract to the architect they met with. 
Brief discussion ensued. It was decided to get an estimate from a couple architects. 

13. New Business:

Mayor McCue suggested revisiting the rules for usage of the Town Hall since we are now 
considering building a new one. The current rules were adopted in 2014 but should be looked at 
for updates. One area to consider is charging fees for the usage of the Town Hall when it is not 
used for governmental purposes. 

Councilman Sedlak made a motion to go into Closed Session pursuant to NCGS §143-
318.11 (a)(6) to discuss a Personnel matter seconded by Councilman Boito and carried 
unanimously. The Closed Session began at 7:15 PM. 

Councilman Boito made a motion to Return to the Regular Meeting seconded by Mayor 
Pro Tem Frusco and carried unanimously. Council returned to the Regular meeting at 7:26 
PM. 

Councilman Sedlak made a motion to adjourn seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Frusco and 
carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:28 PM. 

As so incorporated to these minutes of December 13, 2016 are exact copies as so 
recorded in the ordinance and resolution books of Foxfire Village as if fully set out in the 
minutes. 
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